### ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

**Sacrament of Reconciliation:** Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

# Week commencing Sunday, 18th May 2014

Saturday	17 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Maureen Duggan RIP	5 <sup>th</sup> Sunday of Easter
Sunday	18 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	-
		6.00 p.m.	Bakewell	Evening Service	Christian Aid Week
Monday	19 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Private Intention	St Dunstan
Tuesday	20 <sup>th</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Donors Intention	St Bernadine
Wednesday	21 <sup>st</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Family Intention	The Martyrs of Mexico
Thursday	22 <sup>nd</sup>	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Private Intention	St Rita
Friday	23 <sup>rd</sup>	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Anne Gallery RIP	Easter Feria
Saturday	24 <sup>th</sup>	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	FREE	6 <sup>th</sup> Sunday of Easter
Sunday	25 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	o Sulluay of Easter

'We bid you welcome, blessed Sunday – a fine lovely day after the week. A fine and lovely day to speak to Christ.'

[from **INTERCOM** p.40 May 2014]

# Ministries weekend of 24th /25th May

	Bakewell	Hassop	
E. Ministers	J. Burkey	E. Hague, E. Muller	
Readers	R. Burkey, M. Trend	Young people	
Welcomers	P. Greenhalgh	Smith Family	
Flowers	M. Trend		
Counters	18 <sup>th</sup> May: AJWF	25 <sup>th</sup> May: JNM	

**This Sunday morning**  $(18^{th})$  we are all invited to the Parish Rooms for a little celebration! A cheque will be presented to Vicky Dooley for Mary Stewart's work in Kenya. This is the fruits of our Lent Offerings which now stand at £835.00. It is also to say 'thank you' for 1944! Some folks start the roaring "seventies" and we are all invited to gather with them after Mass! Alas, the roll call is far too long to mention but the Parish Social Committee invites us to celebrate after Mass. Don't forget cameras!

**A huge thank you** from my friend Mary Stewart for your very generous Lenten Alms totalling £830. Mary will use the money for a pre-school project in Koguta, Kenya, in memory of her **7** year old grandchild Freja who, after a long illness, died of a brain tumour last year.

Mary has lived in the area for the last seven years, but her involvement goes back more than 20 years when, after visiting with some students, she came back and said "I'm going to build a hospital there" and that was just the start!

Vicky Dooley (parishioner)

**This Sunday evening** (18<sup>th</sup>) we host the Evening Service for **Christian Aid Week** in English Martyrs Bakewell at 6.00pm. Joel Payne will be the guest preacher and we are to provide a liturgical framework for the service and this has been prepared.

# **May Diary**

**22**<sup>nd</sup> Liturgy meeting in presbytery at 7.30pm – and agenda items, please send to Roger before the meeting. **25**<sup>th</sup> Last Sunday of month – young people's Mass and First Communion preparations with Catechists after Mass. Fr David Pember CSSp will be visiting us for the weekend **28**<sup>th</sup> S V P meeting after service – new members needed! **31**<sup>st</sup> Wedding service in Hassop

**Don't forget** we have Summer Fair on <u>21<sup>st</sup> June</u> and the summer BBQ for the Holy Ghost Frs on <u>5<sup>th</sup> July</u>. We need all the help and support we can get from parishioners and friends of the parish. Do remember that we have reduced the number of events ... in order **not** to overburden you.

Safeguarding Sunday — 25<sup>th</sup> May 2014: Next weekend is 'Safeguarding Sunday', which will give us the opportunity to reflect on the importance of safeguarding all who may be vulnerable and to express thanks to parish safeguarding representatives for their commitment and work on behalf of all of us. Anthony Howlings is our Parish Representative and we are grateful to him for accepting to do this.

**Weekly Offertory Boxes** are now prepared: these begin on 1<sup>st</sup> June. This year we reduced the number of boxes ordered from 55 to 40 because more & more parishioners are using banking arrangements for parish support. Reducing the number of boxes saves us money - about £25.00 + VAT. It does mean that those of you with a higher number will get a new number – a lower one! Nigel informs us that there are 8 spare boxes and these can be taken but Nigel would like to hear from you if you decide to take one of these spare boxes. Please contact Nigel Trend on 01629 815491 or Fr Hugh if "confused"!

#### **To our Welcomers**

Thank you for attending our Annual Meeting on Wednesday and we missed those unable to be there. There was agreement on the importance of Greeting (associated with providing books etc.), ensuring that people for Collection and Offertory Procession are identified, ushering at crowded Masses and "swapping" if unavailable for duty. Being available for provision of sound system set-up and of emergency/ basic first aid assistance were also discussed plus the need for additional Welcomers at Bakewell.

**Parish 100 Club Winners** at the draw last Sunday were P Hope, J Lovett and K Benson. Many more would like to have won the £75, £50 and £25 ... but prizes can only go to those who are members!

**<u>Hassop church roof</u>** has been repaired – very quickly!

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Audrey Brooks, Jenny Lovett, Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, David Hurd and Peggy Johnson. We remember our parishioners not mentioned in the newsletter, the sick CSSp members and Diocesan clergy of whom we have quite a lot at present.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> –We remember our deceased parishioners family and members especially John Newton whose anniversary is this week. **May their souls rest in peace**